
  The beginning of a new Year!   
It seems like we just welcomed in 2022 and now the first four months are already gone!  

What is over the horizon for Hallsville?    In November of 2021, the City went into a contract with the
Mid-Missouri Regional Planning Commission as the Project Consultants for a Comprehensive Plan.  A
Comprehensive Plan provides a vision for the future of the community along with the steps that are
needed to make that vision a reality.  The first part of May you will receive a postcard through the mail
that will provide information on how to take a preliminary survey for the Comprehensive Plan.  In the
coming months there will be continued requests for community input!

Hopefully everyone received their information packet from Missouri American Water and have their
first sewer bill set up.  If you have any questions, their customer service number is 866-430-0820 or you
can set up your account at https://www.amwater.com/ If you are a City of Hallsville water customer,
then you still pay City Hall for your water and trash.  If you are a PWSD#4 water customer, then you still
pay City Hall for your trash.

Once a year you have water primacy fees added to your City of Hallsville bill, (if you are a City of
Hallsville water customer). Effective January 1, 2022 there was a change to the Missouri Department of
Natural Resources Primacy Fee structure that affected the amount of the fee. The prorated fee amount
for the 2022 annual period was $4.60 for meters under 1" and $6.48 for meters over 1" that appeared
on your May billing.

The Park Board has also been busy planning out their 2022.  Thankfully the weather is finally warming
up but now they are just waiting out the rain!  The Easter Egg Hunt was a huge success in April despite
the wet and muddy park.  They have already planned for three Movies in the Park this year.  The first is
Clifford the Big Red Dog on Saturday, May 14th!  There will also be a "donation" based garage sale at the
park during the City Wide Garage sales from 7:00 a.m. until noon.  If anyone wants to donate items
please bring them up to City Hall before June 3rd.  

Ordinances passed by the Board of Aldermen during the first four months include:

Ordinance 391 - AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO ENTER INTO A CONTRACT FOR RESIDENTIAL AND
COMMERICAL SOLID WASTE COLLECTION - Contract with Dayne's Waste Disposal was renewed for 2022.

Ordinance 392 - AN ORDINANCE APPROVING THE FORMATION OF A NONPROFIT CORPORATION TO BENEFIT THE
CITY OF HALLSVILLE - The formation of Grow Hallsville Parks Foundation

Ordinance 393 - AN ORDINANCE CREATING CHAPTER 150 THE ACCEPTING OF DONATIONS, GIFTS, AND
SPONSORSHIPS MADE TO THE CITY OF HALLSVILLE, MISSOURI  

Ordinance 394 - AN ORDINANCE REPEALNG CHAPTER 500. BUILDING REGULATIONS; ARTICLE I. BUILDING CODE
ENFORCEMENT; SECTION 500.025 (B) AND AMENDING SECTION 500.025 (C) BUILDING CODE ADOPTED WITHIN
THE CITY LIMITS OF HALLSVILLE, MISSOURI 

Ordinance 395 - AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO EXECUTE A PURCHASE AGREEMENT AND CLOSING
DOCUMENTS ON BEHALF OF THE CITY OF HALLSVILLE AND MISSOURI AMERICAN WATER COMPANY TO
EFFECTUATE THE SALE AND TRANSFER OF THE CITY'S WASTEWATER UTILITY ASSESTS - Sale of the sewer system to
Missouri American Water
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Mayor & Board of Aldermen
(after May Board of Aldermen meeting)

Mayor:  Logan Carter

Aldermen:

Ward 1
Carli Carmack
Ryan Johnson

Ward II
Tony Lindsay
Don Driskill

Bulletin Board

Business Hours Reminder
The City of Hallsville only authorizes online

payments from the City's website
www.hallsvillemo.org  

Unfortunately, if you simply Google "Hallsville
Water Payments" you may get a vendor that is
NOT AUTHORIZED by the City of Hallsville. 
 While the vendor may be a legit business, they
are NOT AUTHORIZED by the City of Hallsville &
usually charge you additional fees.  We have
disconnected service due to non-payment by
said companies.  Please use caution when
making your payment online.  

Staff
City Administrator - Kenyetta Ridgway-Sample
Deputy Clerk - Laura Moss
Public Works Superintendent - Daniel McCaleb
Public Works Assistant - Christopher Lowhorn
Public Works Assistant - Tyler Spears
Police Chief - Bryan Schultz
Police Sergeant - Jeffrey Voss
Police Officer - Bradley Young

Monday - Friday
8:00 AM - 12:00 PM & 1:00 PM - 5:00 PM
Phone: (573) 696-3885  Fax: (573)696-0605

For more community information visit our
website:  www.hallsvillemo.org

City Hall email:  cityhall@hallsvillemo.org

MUNICIPAL CALENDAR

May
4       12:00 Noon       *Storm Siren Testing
9         7:00 PM             Board of Aldermen Meeting
10       8:00 AM             ACH Payments
11       8:00 AM             5% Utility late fee
23       8:00 AM             Process Non-payment fees
23      10:00 AM           Utility Disconnect Day
30                                  City Hall Closed 

June
1       12:00 Noon       *Storm Siren Testing
10      8:00 AM              ACH Payments
13      8:00 AM              5% Utility late fee
13      7:00 PM              Board of Aldermen Meeting
20                                  City Hall Closed
21      8:00 AM              Process Non-payment fees
21      10:00 AM           Utility Disconnect Day

July
4                                     City Hall Closed
6        12:00 Noon       *Storm Siren Testing
11        8:00 AM             ACH Payments
11        8:00 AM             5% Utility late fee
11        7:00 PM             Board of Aldermen Meeting
21        8:00 AM             Process Non-payment fees
21      10:00 AM            Utility Disconnect Day
 *Unless severe weather is imminent.



Calendar of Events

       Trash Day

       Trash Day

       Trash Day

       Trash Day

Trash pick-up is Wednesday and should be set out at curbside
the night before.  
NO yard waste or brush is allowed in your trash collection.
Bulky Trash Information:
Bulky trash items include furniture, stoves, washing machines,
water tanks, and other sizable waste materials that two men can
lift.  Refrigerators, ice makers, freezers, and window air
conditioners need a certificate from a technician certifying
removal of Freon from the appliance.  NO construction debris
will be picked up.

  Bulky Trash
Day

the Park Board has planned three movies
in the park for 2022.  the first is clifford
the big red dog on may 14th at 8:15 p.m. 
 The next will be june 18th and the third
will be september 24th.  Watch for movie

announcements!

The Park Board would love to
have your items for their

donation based garage sale
during the City Wide Garage

sales on June 11th!  
Drop off your donations to City

Hall until June 3rd during
regular business hours!  Can't

make it during regular
business hours?  Call 573-696-

3885 to make a drop off
appointment.  No large

furniture or mattresses please!

       Trash Day

       Trash Day

       Trash Day

       Trash Day

  Bulky Trash
Day

       City
Offices
Closed

Movie in 
the Park

       Trash Day

       Trash Day

       Trash Day

       Trash Day

       Trash Day

  Bulky Trash
Day

       City
Offices
Closed

Movie in 
the Park

City Wide 
Garage Sales

       City
Offices
Closed



Comprehensive Plan Survey
Every Hallsville household should be getting a postcard in the next week
explaining how to take the Preliminary Comprehensive Plan Survey! 
 There is a unique QR code and a link on them to access the survey. 
 Every member of the residence with an email address should fill out the
survey separately so that your answers to all questions are documented. 

The Preliminary Comprehensive Plan Survey lets the Board of Aldermen
know what the citizens' vision is.  Everyone's voice is important.  DEADLINE to
do the survey is June 3rd.  It is super important to do it online because the
results can be compiled faster than sifting through paper copies but if you do
not have an email address or access to a computer you can come to City Hall
to fill out a paper survey!   

This is just the first step of many to complete the Comprehensive Plan and
we hope that the citizens of Hallsville will join in the planning for the future of
Hallsville.


